
Walpole Cross Keys Primary School 

Newsletter - 12th July 2019 

Wow!  What a busy week we have had, it was lovely to see so many families supporting the 

children during Wednesday’s sports day.  We are really looking forward to seeing lots of 

you again next week during our Awards Assembly, Thursday 18th July at 2:30pm  This  

assembly will be very special as every child will receive an individual certificate to cele-

brate one of their achievements.   

 

Unfortunately we have had recent cases of headlice reported to us, could we kindly 

ask parents and carers to check their child’s hair regularly and treat where necessary. 

All children with long hair must have their hair tied up to prevent unwanted visitors! 

 

As always, if you have any concerns please do 

speak with your class teacher in the first  

instance, they will endeavour to answer any 

queries and resolve any issues. 

 

Best Wishes, 

Ms J.Borley 

Executive Head  

Tel:  01553 828680     Email: office@walpolecrosskeys.norfolk.sch.uk 

Governors:  chairofgov@clenchwarton.norfolk.sch.uk 

www.walpolecrosskeysprimary.co.uk 

Next week ...Next week ...Next week ...   

Monday 

Swimming Years R, 1 & 2 

Dance Years 3 & 4 

Athletics Club (all Years) 

Tuesday 

Swimming Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 

Lunchtime Lego Club 

Homework Celebration Assembly 2:15pm 

Gardening Club (full) 

Wednesday 

Top Link Festival (Years R, 1 & 2) 

Football Club (Years 1-6) 

Thursday 

A Midsummers Night Dream Year 5/6  

Summer Sizzler Lunch (bookings only) 

Awards Assembly 2:30pm 

No Summer Craft Club today  

Friday 

Bewilderwood Whole School Trip 8:20am 

prompt 



Mini Tennis Year 5/6  

Our Year 5/6 Mini Tennis teams went 

to KES Academy on Tuesday afternoon to  

complete in a tournament.  They all tried their 

best against some tough competition, they  

finished 6th and 8th place.   

 

Sports Day—10/7/19 

We were extremely lucky with the weather on Wednesday.  We all had such a love-

ly time supporting all the children in their races.  It was lovely to see so many fami-

lies supporting them too,  Thank you to everybody who helped out at the finish line 

and to the PTA for providing wonderful refreshments.  All the pupils were taking 

part to win points for their houses and we are pleased to let you know the Reds 

came 1st, Greens and Blues were joint second and Yellows came in 3rd.  

 

 



PTA  

 

Summer Fete:  Thank you to everyone who came along to our Summer fete 

last Friday.  It was a huge success and we raised an amazing £258.  We would 

also like to thank stall holders for coming along and for all raffle donations.  

We still have some unclaimed raffle prizes in the office; 25, 68, 96, 119, 142, 

151, 175.  Any unclaimed prizes will be put forward to a future raffle. 

Sports Day: We all had a lovely picnic on the field on Wednesday enjoying 

strawberries and having a few cheeky goes on the raffle and other games.  

Thank you to every for attending and creating some lovely memories for this 

sports day.  We rasied £74.40 during this event. 

PTA Movie Night:  Tonight is our movie night taking place after school until 

5:30pm.  This event is ticket only therefore if your child has not bought a tick-

et they will need collecting from school at the usual time.  We will let you 

know how much we raise from this end of year event in next week’s news-

letter. 

PTA Chair:  At the end of this school we are going to be saying goodbye 

to Nicole Dodd as chair of PTA.  This means that we are in need of  

someone to take her place as chair.  The role involves a couple of hours of 

your time every now and then, leading the meetings, organising events with 

the rest of the PTA and being first point of contact for queries.  You are of 

course fully supported by the rest of the team and school.  As this is a charity 

this does require a vote to elect you.  If this is something you would like to do 

please speak to Jo or Jane or attend the next meeting which will be in  

September (date to be confirmed).  On that note we would also like to re-

mind you that everyone is welcome to attend any PTA meeting. 

 

As always, we thank you for your support. 



 Message from the Kitchen:  If your child requires any type of 

school lunch these must be ordered online (ParentPay) by Sunday  

 midnight or by 9am on Monday with the office.  We are unable to make 

 changes to orders after numbers are submitted to the kitchen.  

 Swimming (All years Summer Term 2):  Please ensure children have their  

 swimming kits in school on their relevant day (Years R, 1 & 2 on Mondays and 

 Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 on Tuesdays).  Swimming kits must consist of a towel,  

 swimming costume, swimming cap and goggles, if required.  Swim caps £1 from 

 the office. 

 Top Link Festival (Years R, 1 & 2 17th July):  Please ensure all permission 

slips are returned by Monday.  Any school packed lunches will need to be  

 ordered by Monday too. 

 Summer Sizzler Lunch (18th July):  If your child has not ordered this  

 special lunch please send them to school with a home packed lunch. 

 A Midsummer’s Night Dream (Year 5/6 18th July):   Please ensure all  

 permission slips are returned by Monday.   

 Dance Festival (Year 3/4 22nd July 6pm):  Please ensure permissions are 

handed to the office by Thursday 18th July.  If you would like to purchase a 

ticket (£4) please visit the office during opening hours with exact amount.  

Parents/Carers are responsible for ensuring their child arrives at Springwood 

by 5:30pm.   

A t t e n d a n c e 

w/c 8th July 2019:  

 Reception: 97.14% 

 Year 1:   80% 

 Year 2:   91.43% 

 Year 3:   100% 

 Year 4:   70% 

 Year 5:  97.14% 

 Year 6:   100% 

Whole school 90.43% 

Congratulations 

Year 3 & 6 

(100%) 

This week’s stars are: 

Harry (Yr1), Evan (Yr3), Lewis 

(Yr6) 

Behaviour certificates were awarded to: 

Grace (Yr1) and Reece (Yr3) 

Handwriting Award:    

Star (Yr1) 

Our ‘Thank You’ winner this week 

is:   

Krystian (Yr2)  

Well done everybody 



Diary Dates 

*Please be aware that dates are for guidance only and are subject to change* 

Tuesday 16th July Homework Celebration Assembly &  

Poetry Recital 2:15pm *parents/carers welcome* 

Wednesday 17th July Top Link Festival (Years R/1/2) 

Thursday 18th July   Years 5/6 Midsummer Night Dream  

St Clements High School 

Summer Sizzler Lunch (bookings only) 

Presentation Awards Assembly 2:30pm :  

Families welcome to attend 

Friday 19th July Whole school trip to Bewilderwood 

8:20am prompt 

Monday 22nd July Year 3/4 Dance Festival 6pm Springwood High 

School: tickets (£4) available from the office 

Tuesday 23rd July  Year 6 Leavers Assembly 9:00am 

*Year 6 families invited* 

Water Day *details to follow 

Wednesday 24th July  Last day of School 

Wednesday 4th September Back to School 

Are you aware of the change to the May bank holiday next year?  The May bank holiday 

will be Friday 7th May.  An updated version of our term dates reflecting this change has 

been added to our website. 


